Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

We would also like to make a freedom of information request into how many similar leaks have there been in the St Marks Estate over the last 5 years.

I mean similar leaks as the one in question, as the council would not inform me what type of leak they had above my property, you would need to ask your repairs department. I believe it to be Pipe work leaks. But it would be more helpful if you could give me information on all leaks

Between 1st January 2015 and 31st December 2019 (five years) there have been a total of 147 repairs reported within the flats that the City Council is responsible for on the St Marks Estate.  These are reports where the word “leak” has been used as part of the initial job description. Scanning down the data, this encompasses a wide range of leaks – kitchens, bathrooms, water pipes, radiators, guttering. The majority are kitchens and bathrooms related.

We don’t have a specific administrative area for the St Marks Estate, this forms part of the Belgrave ward. A further trawl of all the records for the Belgrave ward would exceed the prescribed FOIA limit of 18 hours. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
